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PASTOR’S MESSAGE 
 

  
Dear friends in Christ, 

I am so excited to welcome Marcello Velame as our new Director of 

Music Ministries.   Marcello’s resume came to us even before we 

had the job posted and after looking seriously at many resumes and 

four candidates in particular, it became abundantly clear that 

Marcello is the person God is calling to this church.  His first 

Sunday will be Sep. 6th.   

Marcello is an elementary school music teacher so he has great love 

for God’s children and teaching.  He has been serving a 

Presbyterian Church where he played organ and grew the choir to 

around 30 members, in addition to building up a leadership team 

to develop musical gifts within the church and reach out to the 

community to get them involved.  He played an integral role in 

starting and leading the contemporary service in his church.  All of 

this is wrapped up in Marcello’s faith in Christ who is the center of 

his life and work.  The praise band and choir are thrilled to have 

him leading us and we consider it a gift from God that he was 

brought to us so quickly.    

Tremendous thanks to the search committee-- Derek Brown, Libby 

Daniskas, Jay Goetz, Barbara Prestridge and Carol Thomson-- for 

all of their prayers and good works of discernment.  Thanks to the 

choir as well who got to meet Marcello and is unanimously thrilled 

to have him as their new director.   

We will have a church potluck dinner on Wednesday, September 

16th at 6:30 p.m.  in which you can meet and greet Marcello along 

with Christie Alston and Judith Bowen who have been such a 

blessing to us already.   Details will be forthcoming but we hope to 

see you all.  Thank you for your prayers for Marcello and our 

church in this wonderful time of transition.  David 

mailto:cgray1941@aol.com
http://www.fanwoodpc.org/


 

 

2015 September -   2015 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  1 
 7:30 p.m. Session 

2 
 7:30 p.m. - Adult Choir 

 3  4  5 

6 
 9:30 a.m. Worship 

10:35 a.m. – Juice on 

the Lawn 

 

7 
Labor Day 

Office Closed 

8 
 2:00 p.m. Prayer Grp 

 7:30 p.m. Deacons 

  

 

9 
  9:30 a.m. - Job Networking  

10:00 a.m. - Thrift Shop 

  5:15 p.m. - Joyful Noise 

  7:30 p.m. - Adult Choir   

10 
9:30 a.m. Meditating on 

                the Word 

 

11 
7:00 p.m. Needle Nite 

 

12 

13 
Homecoming Sunday 

 9:30 a.m. Worship 

10:35 a.m. Coffee hour 

11:15 a.m. 

Contemporary Service 

1 4 

 
Rosh 

Hashana 

 

15 
 2:00 p.m. Prayer Grp 

 7:30 p.m. Committees 

  

 

16 
  9:30 a.m. - Job Networking  

10:00 a.m. - Thrift Shop 

  5:15 p.m. - Joyful Noise 

  6:30 p.m. - Potluck Dinner 

  7:30 p.m. - Adult Choir   

17 
9:30 a.m. Meditating on 

                the Word 

7:00 p.m. Trustees  

18 19 
9:30 a.m. Food Bank 

20 
 9:30 a.m. Worship 

10:35 a.m. Coffee Hour 

11:15 a.m. 

Contemporary Service 

21   22 
 1:00 p.m. Small Grp 

 2:00 p.m. Prayer Grp 

  

 

23 
  9:30 a.m. - Job Networking  

10:00 a.m. - Thrift Shop 

  4:15 p.m. - K.K.  

 5:15 p.m. - Joyful Noise 

 5:30 p.m. - Middlers 

 6:30 p.m. - Breaking Bread 

 7:00 p.m. - HS & Adults 

 7:30 p.m. - Adult Choir   
 

24 
9:30 a.m. Meditating on 

                the Word 

7:00 p.m. Small Group 

 

25 
  

26 

27 
 9:30 a.m. Worship 

10:35 a.m. Coffee Hour 

11:15 a.m. 

Contemporary Service 

28 29 
 1:00 p.m. Small grp 

 2:00 p.m. Prayer Grp 

 7:30 p.m. Scottish 

                 Dancing 

30 
  9:30 a.m. - Job Networking  

10:00 a.m. - Thrift Shop 

  5:15 p.m. - Joyful Noise 

  6:30 p.m. - Breaking Bread 

  7:00 p.m.  HS & Adults 

  7:30 p.m. - Adult Choir   
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2015 October -   2015 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

       1 
9:30 a.m. Meditating on 

                the Word 

7:00 p.m. Small Group 

 

 2 
7:00 p.m.  Needle Nite 

 3 

4 
 9:30 a.m. Worship 

10:35 a.m. Coffee Hour 

11:15 a.m. 

Contemporary Service 

5 
  

6 
 2:00 p.m. Prayer Grp 

 7:30 p.m. Session 

 7:30 p.m. Scottish 

                 Dancing 
 

7 
  9:30 a.m. - Job Networking  

10:00 a.m. - Thrift Shop 

 4:15 p.m. - K.K.  

 5:15 p.m. - Joyful Noise 

 5:30 p.m. - Middlers 

 7:00 p.m. - HS & Adults 

 7:30 p.m. - Adult Choir   

8 
9:30 a.m. Meditating on 

                the Word 

7:00 p.m. Small Group 

 

9 
  

10 

11 
  

 9:30 a.m. Worship 

10:35 a.m. Coffee hour 

11:15 a.m. 

Contemporary Service 

1 2 13 
 1:00 p.m. Small Grp 

 2:00 p.m. Prayer Grp 

 7:30 p.m. Deacons 

 7:30 p.m. Scottish 

                 Dancing 
 

14 
  9:30 a.m. - Job Networking  

10:00 a.m. - Thrift Shop 

 4:15 p.m. - K.K.  

 5:15 p.m. - Joyful Noise 

 5:30 p.m. - Middlers 

 6:30 p.m. - Potluck Dinner 

 7:00 p.m. - HS & Adults 

 7:30 p.m. - Adult Choir   

15 
9:30 a.m. Meditating on 

                the Word 

7:00 p.m. Trustees 

7:00 p.m. Small Group 

16 17 
9:30 a.m. Food Bank 

9:30 a.m. Presbyterian 

Women’s Gathering  

Linden Calvary 

Presbyterian Church 

18 
One Service only due to 

Fanwood 5K Fun run 

11:15 a.m Service 

19 20 
 1:00 p.m. Small Grp 

 2:00 p.m. Prayer Grp 

 7:30 p.m. Committees 
 7:30 p.m. Scottish 

                 Dancing  

 

21 
  9:30 a.m. - Job Networking  

10:00 a.m. - Thrift Shop 

 4:15 p.m. - K.K.  

 5:15 p.m. - Joyful Noise 

 5:30 p.m. - Middlers 

 6:30 p.m. - Breaking Bread 

 7:00 p.m. - HS & Adults 

 7:30 p.m. - Adult Choir   
 

22 
9:30 a.m. Meditating on 

                the Word 

7:00 p.m. Small Group 

23 
  

24 

25 
 9:30 a.m. Worship 

10:35 a.m. Coffee Hour 

11:15 a.m. 

Contemporary Service 

26 27 
 1:00 p.m. Small grp 

 2:00 p.m. Prayer Grp 

 7:30 p.m. Scottish 

                 Dancing 

28 
  9:30 a.m. - Job Networking  

10:00 a.m. - Thrift Shop 

 4:15 p.m. - K.K.  

 5:15 p.m. - Joyful Noise 

 5:30 p.m. - Middlers 

 6:30 p.m. - Breaking Bread 

 7:00 p.m. - HS & Adults 

 7:30 p.m. - Adult Choir   

29 
9:30 a.m. Meditating on 

                the Word 

7:00 p.m. Small Group 

30 31 

 



 

Session and Committee News 
 

 

 

Vol. 60, No. 7 THE FANFARE       Page 4 

Fall Small Groups/ Wednesday Night Live 

I am excited to announce the addition of 

Wednesday Night Live, beginning on 

September 23rd.  All the church is invited to 

dinner at 6:30 p.m. and/or small group 

discipleship starting at 7:00 p.m.  Our 1:00 

p.m. Tuesday group and 7:00 p.m. 

Thursday groups will continue as well.  All 

groups will be watching the Rob Bell 

Nooma videos and studying related Bible 

passages.  When you add relationship-

building and prayer to the bread-breaking 

and Bible-based instruction and 

conversations, it all makes for the kind of 

community living that Christ wants his 

people to share.   Please let Pastor David 

know of your interest.     

 

Basketball Clinics and 

Pick-up Games 

Middlers are welcome to basketball clinics 

starting on September 23rd and then 

continuing on the 2nd and 4th Sundays of the 

month in October and November in 

Westminster Hall at 4:30 p.m.     We now 

have two hoops and hope to play some full-

court pick-up games as well to which all are 

welcome, starting at 5:30 p.m.  Please let 

Pastor David know of your interest.  All are 

welcome.   

 

MISSION COMMITTEE 

On Sunday, 2nd August, 

Nadia Ayoub came to our 

worship service, and gave 

us an update on her work 

among the Roma people in 

western Ukraine. The highlights of her talk 

were as follows: 

The war being fought in the Ukraine 

(Ukrainian pro-self-rule militia vs Russian 

army troops), is affecting everyone, 

including those in the western part of the 

country, even though the main fighting is 

taking place in the eastern regions.  

Inflation has increased by 200%; there is an 

influx of refugees from eastern Ukraine; 

and, due to military conscription, every 

area in the country is suffering war 

casualties – the loss of a family member or a 

friend is an everyday occurrence and a 

stark reminder of the futility and the true 

cost of war. 

Nadia’s pre-school education program (run 

on Christian principles) has expanded, and 

she is working with 3 Roma settlements. 

The children are bussed to school from the 

settlements. 

Nadia has started a Bible Study Group, for 

5 Roma women, who are all literate – 

unusual in their community. The study is 

conducted in Hungarian, and Nadia says 

her language skills are improving daily! 

(She already speaks English and Russian 

fluently, but usually works through a 

translator to speak with the Roma, who are 

Hungarian-speaking). 



 

Session and Committee News 
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Nadia has asked us to pray for 2 people, 

who are helping her in her Ministry:  - 

Elimil, a local Ukrainian with a heart to 

serve the Roma people;  and  - Regina, one 

of the Roma people, who is being trained 

by Nadia, to become a Christian leader of 

her people. 

Please keep Reverend Nadia Ayoub in your 

prayers, and lift up the excellent 

Educational, as well as Evangelical work 

she is doing in the Ukraine. 

------------------------------------------------- 

HOMECOMING  
SUNDAY !  

 

On September 13th, Fanwood Presbyterian 

Church will hold a “Homecoming Sunday” 

with the return to two services and a 

special Coffee Hour in between. 

 The traditional service will be at 9:30 a.m. 

with music by the Sanctuary Choir, 

directed by our new Director of Music 

Ministry, Marcello Velame.   

From 10:30 to 11:15 a.m. refreshments and 

Fellowship will take place in the dining 

room. At this time, registration for Sunday 

School, Music and Mission Programs will 

take place. 

The contemporary service will be held in 

the Sanctuary at 11:15 a.m. with the Praise 

Band playing.  Rev. David Jahnke will be 

preaching at both services. 

A welcome is extended to all who are 

interested to attend these and all services.  

For further information about Fanwood 

Presbyterian Church please call the office at 

908-889-8891 or E-mail at 

admin@fanwoodpc.org, or on the web at 

www.fanwoodpc.org.                 
- 

 

 

Mid-day Fellowship 
     

 Save the date!   
Thursday October 1.  We are going to 

Hunterton Hills Playhouse to see a comedy 

called "Social Security".  The cost is 

$52.00.  All members will be called.  Other 

interested parties , please call Shirley Pillow 

at 908-889-5602.  Checks should be 

made out to Fanwood Presbyterian Church 

and given to Judith Bowen in the church 

office.  Car pools will be arranged. 
 

 

 
 

       FPC FOOD BANK 

 

Hello from the food bank! 

 

We are in need of canned meat, canned 

fruit peanut butter and jelly.  Thank you 

for your much needed donations   
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On Sunday September 6th the Fanwood Presbyterian Church will welcome 

Marcello Velame as Director of Music. 

Rev. David Jahnke said, “We are so blessed to have found the person with the 

perfect gifts and experience to lead our choirs, praise band and congregation in 

joyful and wondrous 21st worship.” 

  Mr. Velame holds an undergraduate degree from Westminster Choir College in Princeton, NJ 

where he was awarded the Alexander McCurdy Organ Scholarship and he has studied at 

Julliard School of Music. He has appeared as guest conductor at the Royal Conservatory of 

Music in Toronto, Canada and he has sung under the direction of acclaimed conductors Robert 

Shaw, Kurt Masur and Wolfgang Sawallisch. 

Mr. Velame has conducted major choral and orchestral works, both in and outside the church. 

He has also prepared choral works such as Beethoven Mass in C for performances at Carnegie 

Hall and conducted the ALLEGRO1 chorus in performances in several venues in New Jersey. 

Marcello is also a music teacher at Shark River Elementary School.  

“It is a great honor to be called to our Lord’s service at Fanwood Presbyterian Church. I am 

looking forward to starting our journey together and getting to know this wonderful 

congregation”, said Mr. Velame. 

 

 

 

 

Marcello Velame, new director of Music Ministries 

at Fanwood Presbyterian Church.  He will begin on 

September 6th at the 9:30 a.m. service. 
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A Word From Westminster Preschool

We are about to begin a very exciting school year at Westminster 

Preschool on September 8th ! Exciting especially because we are 

celebrating our 20th year providing families in our community a 

rewarding and enriching (and I think exceptional!) Christian preschool experience! We could 

not be happier! All of our teachers and assistants have given their all to the school over the 

years, we have been truly blessed with such a talented and dedicated staff. I would like to 

especially thank Lorene Knierim, Lynne Tanguy and Carolyn Capodicasa, all of whom are 

celebrating their 20th year with Westminster. Mrs. Libby Andrews is also beginning her 

20th year providing invaluable worship lessons to the children on the chancel steps on 

Fridays. A heartfelt thank you to all. For me personally, it is a privilege and a blessing to serve 

as director for these amazing 20 years and I look forward to more to come! To touch the lives 

of so many children and their families is a dream come true. I would like to thank our 

wonderful  FPC church family and Preschool Board for your much appreciated wisdom and 

support over the years. Our Trustees, especially Mr. Steve Falloon, keep the facility in good 

repair and up to code. Again, my sincere thanks. A sincere thank you to Pastor David for your 

constant support of Westminster as well as Friday worship lessons we always treasure. Judith 

Bowen, our church administrator, is always a tremendous help and preschool supporter as 

well! Thank you, Judith! 
As a sign of appreciation, and “gift” to the church, the preschool has carpeted the Nursery 

Room floor as well as the large green room. Both classrooms were in need of new carpeting, 

and we were delighted to make this contribution, which will benefit both the church as well as 

the school. 

I wish all of the children of FPC and your friends and families the very best school year 

possible!  Thank you! 

Best regards, 

Nancy Bantz, Director 
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 “PRESBYTERIAN 

WOMEN STRETCHING 

HANDS, MINDS AND 

HEARTS FOR MISSION”.  

Presbyterian Women are all 

women in the Church: we encourage 

each woman to take part actively in 

what-ever is of interest to her AND 

SUPPORT OUR ON-GOING 

EFFORTS. 
 

Needle Nite will be meeting on 

September 11. Please note the change 

to the second Friday. And return to the 

first Friday on October 2nd both from 7 

pm to 9pm, in Westminister Hall. 

Quilting, knitting, crocheting and 

fellowship are what Needle Nite is 

about as we make items for charities. 

All are welcome to come and see what is 

being done and or to join the group. 
 

A Fall Gathering of the PW of the 

Presbytery will take place on Saturday, 

October 17 at 9:30 am at the Linden 

Calvary Presbyterian Church. Please 

plan to attend. Car pooling is available, 

call Cena at 889-2029. 
  

Small Groups or Circles of women meet 

for fellowship, service and Bible study.  

Circles are open to all women and new 

members would be welcomed.  Please 

call the leader of the Circle that fits your 

schedule.  

 

 

Deborah’s Circle meets a 7:30pm on the 

third Monday of each month, September 

though June. “Women of the Bible” is the 

study for the year. Ginny Kurek, 889-4645 

is the leader.  
 

Priscilla’s Circle meets at 9:15am on the 

second Thursday of each month. Betsy 

Holderried is their leader, 889-6963. 
  

Rachel’s Circle meets at 8pm on the 

fourth Tuesday in Sept., Nov., Jan., Mar., 

and May. Diane Knechtel is the leader, 

233-3633. 

 

           If there is a program that you think 

would be of interest to the women of the 

Church or the Church membership, we 

would love to hear of it and make it 

happen. Call any of the Circle leaders or 

Cena Pollitt.  
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The monthly Needle Nite at Fanwood Presbyterian Church is scheduled for Friday, 

September 16 at 7:30pm in Westminster Hall. Enter from Marian Avenue. Please note 

that this is the second Friday due to the Labor Day weekend. In October Needle Nite 

will return to the first Friday, October 2nd. 
 

In September Pat Lake will demonstrate free motion quilting. If members wish to 

practice this technique, they need to bring their machine. Then all are asked to cut 

squares for the next pattern, ’Half Square Triangles’, please bring your cutting 

materials. 
 

The knitters and those who crochet will continue their projects. All are welcome to 

come and see what is being done and to join the group. 
 

If fabric, batting or yarn is needed, Needle Niters may e-mail their request to 

needlenite@fanwoodpc.org.  The donated materials used end up in many forms usable 

by the charities that receive them.  The Needle Nite Participants then take their newly 

learned skills for their use at home. 
 

For further information about these projects or directions to Fanwood Presbyterian 

Church please call the office at 908-889-8891 or e-mail admin@fanwoodpc.org or check 

the web www.fanwoodpc.org.  

 

The Reading Group   

 

The Reading Group will meet on Friday, September 11 at 2pm at the home of Pat 

Reyes at 10 Tower Place in Fanwood. 
 

The book selection this time is a classic of 1852, ‘Uncle Tom’s Cabin’ by Harriet Beecher 

Stowe.  Our group realized that although all had heard of the book and knew what it 

was about but none had ever read it. Abraham Lincoln said when he met Mrs. Stowe in 

1861, “the little woman who wrote the book that made this great war”. Today, readers 

can still appreciate the powerful effects of this story. Mrs. Stowe was charged with 

exaggeration the evils of slavery, but her stay in Cincinnati, Ohio where her father, 

Lyman Beecher, headed the Lane Theological Seminary, gave her a close look at the 

miseries of the slave communities across the Ohio River. Also she knew of friends who 

harbored escaped slaves who hoped to get to Canada.  

The both libraries have copies of this book.   For further information please call Cena at 

889-2029.   
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 September Birthdays   
       

Date  Date  Date  Date  

1 Evan Zakovic 9 Macada Brandl 
Christie Alston 

17 Dan Prelusky 25 Kenneth Kaiser   

2 James McClure  
  

10 Ross Leahy  18 Ryan 
VanOstenbridge  

26  

3 Clifford Stueck 11 Ryan Brandl  
Virginia Kraus  

19 Beverly Pilato 27  

4  12 Joshua Chaillet 
Alison Lyons 
 

20 Jessica Knierim 
Sharon 
VanOstenbridge 

28 Elizabeth Andrews 
Kyle Magee 
Allison Prestridge   

5 Elvin C. Downer Jr. 
Janet Newell 
Diana Vasnelis 

13 Mark VanOstenbridge 
Jennifer Gould 

21 Dorothy Ledesma 29  

6  14 Elizabeth Armstrong 
Susan LeWand  

Nicole Turso 

22  30  

7  15 Kaelan Mattos 
Matthew Ulman 

23 Richard Hopkins 
Jackson Lubalin 

31  

8 Chris Poulis 
Kelly Prestridge 

16  
 

24 Barry Deniskas 
Tyler Daniskas 
Kelsie Lubalin 
Marcello Velame 

  

 

 October Birthdays   
       
 

Date  Date  Date  Date  

1  9  17 Jacqueline Depew 
Brendan Gerrity 
John Gerrity 
Michelle Howell 
Robert Johnson 

25 Dietrich Jahnke 
Nicholas Poulios 
Kay Taillon 
 

2  10 Carlos Mattos 18 Anna Chapman 26 Shirley McGuinness 

3  11 Logan Gray 
Holly Curran 
Daniel Hopkins 
Richard Sharrett 
James Tway 

19 Patricia Camfield 
Peggy Phillips 
 

27 Susan Burgard 
Kelsey Mattimore 
Jonathan Schwartz 

4 Sara Ledesma 12  20  28 Catherine Prelusky 

5 Freda Brown 
Virginia Kurek 
Joseph Marta 
John Mongold 

13 Kristine Adams 
Kaitlyn Jackmin 
 

21 Betty Gustafson 
 

29  

6 Chris Gray  14  22  30 Shirley Pillow 
Lorna Everhart 

7  15 Ashley Donofrio 
Janet Krey 

23 Michael Caroselli 31  

8 Gary Zakovic 16 Oliva Ulman 24    
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

A request for sweaters 
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If you are finding that your wool sweaters are not becoming to you, because they have 

holes or stains, they should be coming to Cena.  Making mittens from old wool sweaters 

is a project that is rewarding. Collecting the sweaters and shrinking them needs to be 

started now to have them ready to make into mittens next fall.  

Last year 36 pair of mittens and many with matching neck wear were given to The 

Relief Bus in Elizabeth, The Salvation Army in Plainfield and to our FPC Food Bank. 

To help call Cena at 908-889-2029 0r e-mail at dykenc1@verizon.net.  
 

Don’t forget about …… 

 

 
 

 

 

2015 FANNY WOOD DAY SCHEDULE 

 

11:00 a.m.  Car Show, Vendors & Kids' Areas Open 

 

Noon  Opening Ceremony 

 

12:15 p.m.  Fotos of Fanwood winners announced 

 

12:30 p.m. Best Dressed Pet Parade 

 

1:00 p.m.  Singer Calista Quinn featuring DJ Tori C & Company 

 

1:30 p.m. Ice Cream Eating Contest 

 

2:00 p.m.  Singer Calista Quinn featuring DJ Tori C & Company 

 

2:30 p.m. Water Balloon Toss 

 

3:30 p.m.  Pizza Eating Contest 

 

5:00 p.m. Festival Ends 

 


